The City Council of Elk Horn met in special session on Thursday, February 17th, 2022, at 6:00 PM with the following members present: Mayor Hansen; Councilmen Fredericksen, D. Petersen, Teegerstrom, Hogberg, and K. Petersen. Also in attendance was Clerk Chelsee Jacobsen.

Teegerstrom moved, seconded by Fredericksen to approve the agenda as presented. Ayes 5. Motion carried. 

K. Petersen moved, seconded by Hogberg to change D. Petersen’s employment status to Temporary (Section 2 of the Employee Handbook). Those who are hired as interim replacements to assist in the completion of a specific project or for vacation relief. Employment beyond any initially stated period does not in any way imply a change in employment status. Temporary employees retain that status until they are notified of a change. Ayes 4, motion carried. 

Fiscal Year budget 2022-2023 was discussed. The city received $61,500 from USDA for our street projects. The city will finalize the budget at the March 7th, 2022, meeting.  

Public Works Director applications were reviewed. The city received 11 applications. Second interviews have been set up by council. 

Chelsee will get in contact with Mike’s welding in Kimballton to replace the storm drain cover located on the Northwest Corner of Washington and Main Street. 

Bids were received for a drop ceiling in the townhall to help reduce the echo. Chelsee will look into other sound proofing options.

K. Petersen moved seconded by Fredericksen to adjourn the meeting at 7:45PM. 


__________________                            ___________________________
Keli Hansen, Mayor                                 Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk



